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Meetings 

7:15 PM  

Sept 11th & 25th 

Marks Street 

Senior Center,  

99 E. Marks St. 

Orlando 

(YNs at 6:45-11th) 

 

CfCC Fall Show  

Sept 27th-29th   

Central Florida 
Fair Grounds  
4603 W Colonial 
Orlando, FL 

Put it on your calendar! 
 
The CfCC Annual Fall Coin Show will be held at the Central Florida Fair 
Grounds Friday Sept, 27, Sat Sept. 28th, and Sunday Sept 30th.  
 
 

Bob Russell will have the sign up sheet for our show at the fairgrounds 
next month (27th - 29th).  Check you calendars and see what dates you 
can volunteer for the front desk.  Your support is very much needed.  If 
you have a few free hours please volunteer. 



1916-D Buffalo Nickel - Choice VF 
A picture-perfect Buffalo nickel free from blemishes or distractions of any note.  
Sharp details and exceptional eye-appeal. 
          PCGS Price Guide: $39                                   Minimum bid: $30 

 
1939-S Walking Liberty Half Dollar - About Uncirculated 
The S mint issues for the 'Walker' half dollars from the 30s & 40s are typically weakly 
struck, however this piece exhibits much of the fine details that are often lacking even 
from near-gem uncirculated examples of this date.  
Only a modest amount of circulation is seen on this specimen and it has no distracting 
flaws. An under-rated date in terms of scarcity, as this date is usually encountered in 
much lower grades. 
          PCGS Price Guide: $75                                   Minimum Bid: $60 

---  Another new feature we will be adding to the newsletter! --- 

Let’s all give a big CFCC Welcome to our  
newest members- 

            Jim Niccum;    Sid Porter  
       Carol Sutton   &  Joseph Sciarrino 

Now that school has begun, keep a reminder on 
your calendar about coin club, so that you don't 
have to stay home and finish your homework. Get 
it done early! Also, remember that our Club's show 
is at the fairgrounds the last weekend of the 
month. 
Our September meeting will be at 6:45 pm on 
September 11, 2013. Let's have a themed show 
and tell this month. Bring in items depicting or re-
lated to workers, in honor of Labor day. Use your 
imaginations. Bring in bills, coins or tokens from 
anywhere in the world and be prepared to talk a 
little bit about them. 
See you soon! 
Happy Collecting!   
 
Dan Aidif 

Last month we were asked if it is possible to have a two 
headed or tailed coin or token. The answer is “yes”, it is 
possible and there are known examples.  A two-tailed 
clad dime (1 known specimen, probably from 1965) and 
two-tailed clad quarter (2-3 known specimens, probably 
from 1965) are known to exist. There is also an 1859 
Indian cent with two obverse faces (unique) and the 
1863 Broas Pie Bakers token (Civil War Store card to-
ken) with two obverses as well. Of all the head/head or 
tail/tail coins and tokens, the Broas token is the most 
common. 
 

 
 
 
Each month, we will post photos of a coin that has 
some type of “problem”.  The answer will be given 

This Months Mystery- 

This month’s question concerns superimposed 
images. A ghost image of the obverse is seen on 
the reverse face of the coin. Is this a die clash? 
 
 

 Don’t forget!  Dues were due before May 1st for 
the current year!   If you have not paid yet, your 
name has been purged from the drawing bin and 
you are not eligible for “Let’s Make A Deal”, Edu-
cational Award, or the membership award!  
See Donna to keep your membership active!  



8/14- LMAD- Steve Valis, Steve Martin, Frank Libel, Gary Cook, Lee Brown, Robert Pell, 
Stanley Trysbiak, Mildred Haefely, Joe Farr Were all “no Show”-So Dale Bandy took envelope 
#1, sold it for $23.00, winner got 3 gold tickets 
Educational Award-Jerry Bendure was called, not there-so Scott Webber collected the Educa-
tional certificate. 
Membership- Vernon Jones, Susan Hancock, James Hunter, Cindy Wibker  could not answer 
“present”, so BJ Neff collected the Silver dollar 
7/24-LMAD-Arthur Lehman & Helen Knapp decided (by not showing up), that Dick Ralston 
should be the winner. He picked Envelope # 4, won a silver Dollar! 
Educational Award-Dan Aidif was able to claim the $20.00 towards numismatic reading ma-
terials! 
Membership- Ed Hesse, Jason Lowry, Artie Vecchio and Bill Hancock (who left the meeting 
early!) missed out on the membership drawing, but YN Devon Webber was happy to take the 
silver dollar home with him!  
 

[If you notice we had to expand this section due to the number of “NO SHOWS” at the meetings! Do your part to 
help out the newsletter publisher-come to the meetings and claim your prizes!] 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
We are going to try something new this year-in cooperation with one of our sister coin clubs- 
The Central Florida Coin Club collects NEW and UNWRAPPED toys for the annual Toys for 
Tots drive sponsored by the U.S. Marine Corps. and the Casselberry Coin Club collects can 
goods for WESH Share your Christmas.  This year we will try assisting each other in these 
charitable endeavors.  Any time between now and the cut-off date (to be determined) bring a 
NEW, UNWRAPPED toy or cans of food to either club's meeting and it will be stored 
until the donation time arrives. 
Each toy donated will entitle the giver to five free red raffle tickets from the Central Florida 
Coin Club, after the initial purchase of raffle tickets has been made. 
Each canned good donated will entitle the giver to one free  raffle ticket for a chance at their all 
Silver prizes from the Casselberry Coin Club, after the initial purchase of raffle tickets has 
been made. 
Let's see if we can get our combined coin club efforts published in Coin World and/or Numis-
matic News in their January/February issues. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

(It’s never too early to start planning!) 
 
Pick your spot early! The sign-up sheets for the volunteer positions at 
FUN Public Registration and the FUN-CFCC table for the winter show are 
ready for your choice. Act now for this great event. See BJ Neff at any of 
the meetings and sign up! 
 
BJ Neff 
Public Registration Coordinator 
 
 
 
 

Last month I forgot to give an “Attaboy” to 2 of our members for giving excellent 
educational presentations at Summer Fun- 
 
FUN board member BJ Neff and former FUN board member Tom Palmer gave 
educational talks at Summer FUN.  
 
BJ is one of America’s leading error and variety experts. He took a close look at 
some spectacular errors on U.S. Civil War Tokens.  
 
Tom's program was titled, "Building a collection of US Type Coins". He addressed 
how to define a type set, and used half dollar types as an example. He also spoke 
about the unusual denominations of 1/2c, 2c, 3c, and 20c. Availability and price 
were given for all examples. More than 20 people attended Tom's talk. 



The raffle tickets have been printed and are on hand for any club member who wants to sell 
some for the club.  Every member is encouraged to take a pack of tickets and SELL-SELL-
SELL ! This is one of the major fund raisers for YOUR club! Only $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00. 
They will be available at the club meetings. See Bob Russell. 

For those who cannot travel very far here is a very advanced note for your calendars.  The 
auction of unclaimed safe deposit box contents will be in Orlando next year (about Jun/Jul 
time frame).  It will be at the hotel at the Florida Mall.  The auction company founder/owner, 
Benny Fisher told me he would like to have it in Orlando on a permanent basis but the State 
Financial Office will not allow it.  They prefer rotating from city to city so as to spread the 
wealth and keep the population happy.  Watch this newsletter for further details 

FUN has implemented a new category of judged exhibits - Club Exhibits- 
Any coin club may enter an exhibit, showing off who they are, what their accomplishments 
are, etc. Basically a brief synopsis of the organization. We are looking for memorabilia to put 
in this display (it will be a locked display, and you will get your items returned!). 
We are also looking for some volunteers to help “design” this display-You do not have to be 
artistic-just willing to assist!  See Bob Russell for particulars! 

Bob Russell has been diligently working on a very fascinating project for the club-  
A booklet entitled ”The History of Central Florida Coin Club”. 
Bob was able to find a copy of the “original” club history from inception in 1955 to 
1978, BUT….. There is nothing recorded from that point on. 
Calling all the “Old Timers” of the club-Put on your thinking caps, go through your 
closets, drawers, attics-bring in any items, notes, memories that you have of the 
club, and let’s all help Bob out with this worthwhile endeavor-What a great way to 
record the history of YOUR club! 
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Cindy Wibker will give a power point presentation on “Exumania” at the 
September 25th CFCC meeting. Cindy has been collecting for many years-
this is sure to be a fantastic presentation! Plan on attending! 

 
NOTE: We are looking for speakers/presentations! 

See BJ Neff to reserve your spot ! 

 
Sept 1st-  
Maitland Coin and Currency Show 
641 S. Maitland Ave-Maitland, FL  
407-730-3116 
 
  
 
  
Sept 27-29, 2013 
CFCC Fall Coin Show   
Central Florida Fair Grounds  
4603 W Colonial Dr, Orlando, FL 32808  
Hall C 
 
  
Oct 6th-  
Maitland Coin and Currency Show 
641 S. Maitland Ave-Maitland, FL  
407-730-3116 

If your show isn’t listed, get a copy of the flyer to me; I’ll list it. … Steve 

It is our goal to have one meeting per month, where  a guest speaker (read-a member of the club)  
gives a short 20 minute presentation on a topic of their choosing-Numismatic related, of course. 

We are always looking for volunteers to share their knowledge  with the members- 
The presentation doesn’t need to be “show quality”, just get up and tell us what you know! 


